
 

            30th September 2022 As God’s family we love, learn and play together.  

On Tuesday, Reception and the rest of the school 

attended our Welcome Service at St Laurence 

Church.  The big buddies introduced each new 

member of our school family and told us all about 

them.  Reception even sang ’Our God is a Great 

Big God’ with actions.  

Dewi ‘I loved holding my big buddies hand by the 

microphone.’ 

Alfie ‘We sang to the Mummies and Daddies.’ 

Charlotte ‘I loved eating the biscuit at the end.’ 

 

Reception Welcome Service 

Sports News 

Year 3 Class Assembly 

Dear All 

It was wonderful to officially welcome our new reception class and their families in a special service at St Laurence Church. 
They were amazing singing to everyone and coming to the front so their buddies could introduce them. Thank you to our 
fantastic Y6 big buddies who are continuing to do a super job of looking after their little buddies. 

We are very excited that next week we have not one but two visits to our friends, the sisters, at Noddfa, North Wales. Y4 
and Y5 will have a fantastic day and on Sunday 9th we are looking forward to celebrating with the children who are being 
admitted to communion at a special service at St Laurence Church. Everyone is welcome to attend.  

A reminder to our Y6 parents that you are invited to attend an open evening at Helsby High on Tuesday 4th October at 
5.30pm. The deadline for secondary place applications is October 31st.  

Please do consider becoming a parent governor. It is a great way to be more involved  in school life and provide a valuable 
parents' perspective. Any current governors would be happy to talk to you about what the role involves, just get in touch 
with the office. We also need new members on our PTA so please attend the forthcoming virtual AGM, from the comfort of 
your own home, on 10th October at 8pm. 

Thank you for all your support of the school. If you have any worries or concerns, please do not hesitate to arrange a chat 
with your child’s class teacher or come and talk to me. I am always here to help. Kindest regards, Mrs Kirby  

 

 

 

Last week four 
of our year 5 
and 6 children 
attended 
Dodgeball 
Leadership 
Training at 
Frodsham 
Leisure Centre, 
along with other 
children from primary schools within our cluster.  

They are now equipped with many exciting ideas on 
how to lead dodgeball sessions, clubs and intra school 
competitions and tournaments. They are raring to go!   

 

Year 3 celebrated         

European Languages Day 

in their class worship. 

Maisie ‘I enjoyed singing 

hello to all the children of 

the world.’ 

Benjamin ‘I loved learning 

about where in the world speaks Turkish.’ 

Jaxon ‘We all enjoyed learning about European languages.’ 



 

Dates for the Diary 

Notices 

Parents' Evening 

Don’t forget to make an appointment through school 
spider. 

Wet Weather 

Please ensure your child is coming into school with a 
coat in case of rain at playtimes and walking to 
church.  

 

Tuesday 4th October  Year 5 to Noddfa 
Tuesday 4th October  Helsby High Y6 Open Evening 
Thursday 6th October  Year 4 to Noddfa 
Thurs 6th October   12:30-3pm—Y5/6 Tag Rugby Tournament 
Friday 7th October  9:15am—Year 6 Class Worship-School Hall 
Sunday 9th October  10am—Admission to Communion 
10th October   Health and Wellbeing Week 
Monday 10th October  Year 3 trip to Burwardsly Centre 
Tuesday 11th October  Year 5 to Jodrell Bank 
Thursday 13th October  12:30-3pm-Y3//4 Tag Rugby Tournament 
October 12th and 13th  Parents’ Evening 
Tuesday 18th October  9:15am—Harvest Service, St Laurence 
Wednesday 19th October Reception 2023 Open Morning  
Thursday 20th October  12:00-3:00pm– Quicksticks Hockey 
Friday 21st October   Individual School Photos 
Monday 31st October  Closing Date for Secondary Places 
Fri 21st Oct-Mon 31st Oct School Closed for Half Term 
Tuesday 1st November  First day back after Half Term 
 

PTA News 

Achievements 

 

 

News from Rev Elaine 

PTA Annual General Meeting 

The PTA’s Annual General Meeting (AGM) will be held 
virtually on Monday 10th October at 8pm. Call login 
details will be shared nearer to the date. All parents, 
carers and teaching staff are more than welcome to be in 
attendance.  

A number of volunteers are not standing for re-election 
this year and the time has come for new parents to 
volunteer to support and help run the Charity, so the PTA 
is able to continue. 

If you would like to hear further information about the 
roles available,  please email 
ptafrodshamcep@gmail.com 

See you there!  

Thank you, Your PTA. 

Jack from year 4 did his 6th 
Duathalon last Saturday after 
moving up to the Steel 
Category (200m run, 2K 
cycle, 1K run) 

This was his first one after he 
broke his ankle at the start of 
summer! Well done to Jack! 

Year 1-Thomas and 
Annabelle 
Year 2-Harry and Esme 
Year3-Beth and Joseph 
Year 4-Cara and Cian 
Year 5-George and 
Charlotte 
Year 6-Iestyn and Sasha 

Bodhi and Katarina (Y3) and 
Maya (Y1) also completed the 
kids Duathlon in Nantwich. It 
was Maya’s first Duathlon, all 
three did really well and enjoyed 
it. Well done to you all! 
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